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President’s Corner 

        T H E   E X P E R I M E N T A L   A I R C R A F T   A S S O C I A T I O N 

Newsletter of Chapter 75 
Quad-Cities of Illinois and Iowa, USA 

May 2024 eaa75.org/  facebook.com/EAA75/ 
instagram.com/eaachapter75/ 

We got the GOLD!   

 

For another year, EAA recognized Chapter 75 as a 

GOLD level chapter. This status is in recognition of 

the hard work and dedication of our member volun-

teers who support our various chapter programs and 

activities. As stated from EAA’s chapter recognition 

website, “EAA Chapters have always been one of the 

most vital components in making general aviation 

fun, affordable and accessible at the local level. To 

recognize chapters that have demonstrated outstand-

ing commitment to general aviation, EAA rolled out 

the Chapter Recognition Program. This recognition is 

based off ten criteria that have shown to correlate 

with active and engaged chapters.” This award is not 

a reflection on chapter leadership, but on you all as 

the members. Great job and keep it up for 2024! 

 

Speaking of EAA Chapters reflecting their member-

ship, EAA’s CEO and Chairman of the Board Jack 

Pelton had a very insightful column in EAA’s April 

edition of Sport Aviation magazine. Jack says that the 

most important part of EAA is the chapter network. In 

fact, if you attend any of EAA’s chapter leadership 

academy sessions you’ll hear Paul Poberezny’s quote 

“EAA Chapters are like our churches, each one dedi-

cated to spreading the word of sport aviation.” Jack 

Pelton later states that “Our chapters have been a vital 

part of the growth of EAA and aviation as a whole,” 

then highlights the success of EAA’s Young Eagles 

and Ray Scholarship programs. I was personally 

pleased to see Jack highlight that EAA Chapters take 

on the personalities of their members and the interests 

of the people who participate in them. To me, this 

reinforced the message I’ve been sharing since  

(Continued on page 2) 
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January…and that is this chapter belongs to our mem-

bers and reflects the values and desires of our mem-

bership. As I told the board during our January meet-

ing, our role as chapter leadership is to support you all 

as our membership with the resources you need to run 

successful programs for the chapter. I will encourage 

everyone to volunteer where we have needs. As I stat-

ed in March’s newsletter, don’t ask what your chapter 

can do for you, ask what you can do for your chapter. 

This chapter has always, is now, and will always be-

long to the membership.  

 

Also highlighted in Jack Pelton’s commentary was an 

implied change to EAA policies with regards to for-

mation of EAA Chapters. Specifically, Jack states, 

“As we look to expand our chapter network, we’re 

focusing on reviewing various policies that we’ve had 

in place dealing with geographical limitations and oth-

er areas that might impede that growth. I’m excited to 

see more EAA chapters and am committed to remov-

ing some of the barriers and limitations we’ve had in 

the past.” I heard directly from the chapter’s office at 

EAA headquarters that their ultimate goal is that every 

airport in the country be home to at least one EAA 

chapter. Here in the Quad Cities, we have already 

seen this occur with the recent formation of EAA 

Chapter 1702 based out of Moline, IL. Kent Johnson, 

President for EAA Chapter 410 out of Geneseo, IL., 

and I spoke a few months ago about this chapter ex-

pansion in our area. We both agreed that the formation 

of a new EAA Chapter is a welcomed addition and 

have spoken directly to EAA Chapter 1702 President 

to express our support. EAA Chapter 1702’s President 

assured us that the chapter expansion was not a com-

petition, but a growth opportunity to reach more peo-

ple within the aviation community. I agree and submit 

that anything that grows public support for general 

and sport aviation is a good thing for us all. If simply 

to provide increased opportunities for scholarships 

and an additional outlet for the public to find an in-

road to aviation, another EAA chapter in the Quad 

Cities is welcomed. I value feedback and discussion 

from anyone who may believe otherwise. Jack Pelton 

closes his column challenging us all to “work together 

to keep our chapter network, the lifeblood of EAA, 

healthy and growing.” I agree. Welcome EAA  

Chapter 1702 and we wish you the best of success! 

 

President’s Corner  
(Continued from page 1) 

Chapter Updates 

 

Reminder that, we will be holding regular chapter 

gatherings on the 4th Saturday mornings at Revv  

Aviation in Davenport, IA. These gatherings allow 

our membership to meet for a social hour, welcome 

new members, celebrate builder / pilot milestones, 

share chapter announcements, and close with a short 

aviation related program. Those familiar with Paul 

Poberezny’s 3-legged stool, these events will hit all 

three legs of Social, Education, and Aviation. 

 

Chapter 75 needs volunteers! We welcome anyone 

who would like to help coordinate monthly programs 

for our membership gatherings. These programs 

range from external guest speakers to local member 

presentations. The overall goal is that our members 

enjoy expanding their aviation knowledge, perhaps 

even learning things for the first time. We have many 

potential ideas and points of contact…we just need 

some to spend a few hours each month coordinating 

these events.  

 

Adam Santic volunteered to be lead coordinator for 

our upcoming chapter summer potlucks. If you would 

like to assist him in the planning, preparation, or run-

ning of these events, please contact him directly. The 

more our membership is involved, the better these 

events will be! 

 

We are about 12 weeks from EAA AirVenture 2024  

& another year of our chapter leading the Emergency 

Aircraft Repair (EAR) service for all who fly-in. 

Those already involved with the EAR have already 

heard from our EAR Chairman Craig Olson. If you 

are not currently a member of the EAR team, and 

would like to know more about it and perhaps even 

volunteer at Oshkosh to assist, please contact Craig 

Olson for more information. We’re always looking to 

build a deep bench of skilled and talented volunteers 

to ensure EAA Chapter 75 can provide this service 

for another 60 years! 

 

Reminder again to send your 2024-chapter dues to 

our Treasurer Liz Richards. Renewal mailing info is 

also found on our website EAA75.org under the 

membership application tab. Dues are still $10 for the 

year. We happily accept payment for multiple years. 

 

Blue Skies! ~ Greg Stopyra 

http://www.eaa75.org/
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Young Eagles Online Registration 
Tool Rebuild 
Article By - EAA Headquarters 

As was documented in the January 2024 newsletter, 

the Young Eagles Online Registration system (known 

as Young Eagles Day) is undergoing a major rebuild. 

 

The project is progressing very nicely, & I’m excited 

for the launch of this new tool. Though the new sys-

tem will retain 85-90 percent of its current functional-

ity, there will still be a beta test period to work 

through the kinks. The beta test is set to take place 

this April through June. EAA has identified roughly 

18 chapters to participate in the beta test. 

Following the beta phase, EAA is targeting a go-live 

date in mid-June after International Young Eagles 

Day. To assist with the go-live, EAA will be migrat-

ing all the current user profiles, as well as producing 

updated training materials. 

Since there is a natural planning period, the new 

online tool will run in parallel with Young Eagles Day 

for a few weeks. This will allow chapters with up-

coming/outstanding events in Young Eagles Day to 

successfully close out events. Young Eagles Day will 

likely be shut down just prior to EAA AirVenture 

Oshkosh 2024. 

To assist with the full transition, Young Eagles coor-

dinators can expect an additional email from EAA 

outlining the transition plan in further detail. 

In the meantime, volunteers are encouraged to contact 

EAA at yeagles@eaa.org with any questions or con-

cerns. 

EAA Learn to Fly Week Inspires  
Future Pilots on May 13-18 
Article By - EAA Headquarters  

Aspiring pilots can kick-start their aviation journey 

as EAA Learn to Fly Week returns on May 13-18. 

The six-day event enters its second year with expand-

ed webinar offerings, and new topics to explore. 

Learn to Fly Week is supported by Sporty’s. 

 

“Learning to fly can seem like a daunting task at 

first,” said David Leiting, EAA Eagles Program man-

ager, “but EAA’s Learn to Fly Week will help the 

dream remain larger than any hurdles.” 

 

Learn to Fly Week begins with 15 webinars sched-

uled over the first five days, May 13-17. EAA staff 

members and industry experts will be hosting each 

webinar. New topics for 2024 include getting started 

with helicopters, aircraft options for flight training, 

and training with FAA-approved flight simulators. 

All webinars are free to attend, but online pre-

registration is required. 

 

The week concludes on Saturday, May 18, with EAA 

Flying Start programs held at numerous chapters 

throughout the country. At those locations, prospec-

tive pilots can connect with the local aviation commu-

nity, discover flight training opportunities available in 

their area, and take a free introductory Eagle Flight as 

part of EAA’s program for adults that connects them 

with aviation resources. 

EAA Chapter 75 Fundraising Event – 
March 30th  
Article By - Adam Santic, Newsletter Editor-in-Chief 

Photos By - Liz Richards, Treasurer  

On Saturday, March 30, 2024, EAA Chapter 75 had a 

fundraising opportunity at the Quad City Storm game. 

Several chapter members, PNB Aviation Club student 

builders, parents and their children were very support-

ive of this chapter event. In total, 19 helpers assisted - 

Ethan Bolkan, Carl Brown, Ardita Grunwald, Carl 

Grunwald, Rily Grunwald, Sasha Grunwald, Sophia 

Grunwald, Teddy Guroff, Summer Kuehl, Grant 

McCaulley, Luke McCaulley, Rachel McCaulley, 

Isabella Richards, Liz Richards, Adam Santic, Chloe 

Simmons, McKenzie Simmons, Chloe Sosnowski, 

and Denver Welvaert. 

 

When the day began at 4:45 PM, several people  

gathered at the build site of the PNB Aviation Club in  

Eldridge, IA, just after the Iowa Hawkeyes beat  

Colorado in the Sweet 16 to advance to the Elite 8 of 

the 2024 NCAA Division I women's basketball  

tournament. This location was chosen so that we 

could carpool together. Liz arranged with North Scott 

School District to use their van that can accommodate 

12 people, while Summer used her own vehicle to 

transport the remainder of the group. During this 

time, Carl Brown arrived alone, and Grant, Luke, and 

Rachel arrived together. 

(Continued on page 4) 

mailto:yeagles@eaa.org
https://www.eaa.org/ltfweek
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EAA Chapter 75 Fundraising Event – 
March 30th  

We arrived at the Vibrant Arena at The MARK in  

Moline, IL at approximately 5:15 PM, home of the 

Quad City Storm (SPHL) & Quad City Steamwheelers 

(Indoor Football League), and checked-in at Guest 

Services, which is located near the box office  

windows. We were greeted by Ann Boyd, Corporate 

Sales, Quad City Storm and allowed to ride the eleva-

tor to get to our spot just outside section 109 on the 

concourse. We were presented with excellent instruc-

tion from Ann Boyd on how Chuck-a-Puck works, 

how the transaction system works, and how we may 

walk the entire arena selling Chuck-a-Pucks. 

 

How does Chuck-a-Puck work? Chuck-a-Puck is a fun 

way to win some really cool prizes during the second 

intermission! Fans who have purchased a Chuck-a-

Puck will throw their puck onto the ice aiming for the 

center jackpot bucket or other targets. The pucks that 

go in the bucket or land nearest the target will receive 

a prize. The prizes that the Chuck-a-Puck thrower can 

receive, thanks in large part to Storms’ generous do-

nors and sponsors come from Hawaiian Bros. Island 

Grill, Hooters, Nothing Bundt Cakes, Papa Johns, 

QDOBA Mexican Eats, Rock Island Optometric  

Center, and a free round of golf at TPC Deere Run. At 

the end of the season, they’ll hand out their grand 

prizes that range from a QCA Pools & Spas pool to a 

John Deere X350 w/ 42” deck from Sinclair Tractor to 

one of the chuck-a-pucker. 

At 6:00 PM, when the arena staff allowed the arriving 

fans into the arena, we split into groups, with one 

(Continued from page 3) 

group remaining at the table and the others selling 

them throughout the arena. Many of the participants 

purchased multiple bags of Chuck-a-Pucks (six per 

bag), which cost $5.00 each. As a part of the fund-

raising efforts for our chapter, we were allowed to 

sell Chuck-a-Pucks during warm-ups and until the 

mid-point of the second period. After completing our 

fundraiser, we were allowed to watch the game. Half 

of us decided to stay and the other half left.  

The Quad City Storm faced their Cold War on I-74 

rivals, the Peoria Rivermen. These games always get 

a lot of fans due to the close proximity of both teams. 

We had pretty good seats in lower bowl at section 

111 row 18. Before the game even started, they hon-

ored Quad City hockey legends with a meet and greet 

and special introductions on the ice. As a special trib-

ute to the United Hockey League (UHL) champion 

Quad City Mallards, the team wore special jerseys. 

With 44 saves, Brent Moran kept the Storm in the 

match despite being outshot 47-27. However, the 

Storm ended up winning the game 5-3 in front of 

3,618 fans to end their four-game losing streak 

against their in-state rivals. At the 14:22 mark of the 

third period, Jake Maynard, a defenseman with seven 

professional hockey league games under his belt, 

scored his first professional goal. The goal he scored 

ended up being the game winner as well. What a 

night for the young 26-year-old. Other goal scorers 

for the Storm were Cole Golka, Leiff Mattson, Tom 

Tsicos and Alex Pommerville. The goal scorers for 

the Rivermen were Renat Dadadzhanov, JM  

Piotrowski, and Braydon Barker. 

(Continued on page 5) 

Rily Grunwald, Sophia Grunwald, Carl Brown, Ethan  
Bolkan, Adam Santic, and Carl Grunwald at the chuck-a-

puck table.  

Isabella Richards, Carl Brown, and Chloe Simmons walk-
ing the concourse to sell chuck-a-pucks that will benefit 

our chapter.  
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EAA Chapter 75 Fundraising Event – 
March 30th  

Quad City Storm’s owner John Dawson is a native of 

Rock Island, IL, and a member of VFW Post 1303 in 

Rock Island. He studied Material Science Engineering 

at Michigan State University for a year and a half be-

fore enlisting in the United States Air Force. John 

served six years from 1989-1995 as an Avionics  

Technician on General Dynamics F-111 Aardvarks 

and Lockheed C-5 Galaxies. As part of Operation  

Desert Storm/Operation Desert Shield, John supported 

the Northern No-Fly Zone in Iraq. After his military 

career, he went to Cobham as an Assembly  

Technician. In his free time, one of his hobbies is that 

he likes to play ice hockey.  

 

Liz and Summer were instrumental in setting this up 

after being approached by Ann Boyd, Corporate Sales 

Manager Vibrant Arena & Quad City Storm. Ann  

informed EAA Chapter 75 that the Quad Cities  

International Airport (MLI/KLMI) hosted the night’s 

hockey game and the airport’s Executive Director Ben 

Leischner named EAA Chapter 75 as the Chuck-a-

Puck fundraising beneficiary. Without them, none of 

this would have been possible. We raised $1,163.50 

during this fundraising effort. All proceeds were do-

nated to our chapter to support youth programs,  

specifically, enough money was raised to send one 

student to EAA Air Academy for a week over the 

summer.  

(Continued from page 4) 

The Quad City Storm defeated the Peoria Rivermen in front 
of 3,618 fans to end their four-game losing streak against 

their in-state rivals.  

EAA Chapter 75 Fundraising Event – 
March 30th Pictures 

Photos By - Liz Richards, Treasurer  

The Grunwald Family. 
Front Row (L-R): Carl, Hans and Sophia. 
Back Row (L-R): Rily, Sasha, and Ardita. 

Isabella Richards, Ethan Bolkan, Liz Richards, Summer Kuehl, 
McKenzie Simmons, Denver Welvaert, Teddy Guroff, Chloe  

Sosnowski, Hans Grunwald, Adam Santic, Carl Brown, Chloe 
Simmons, Rily Grunwald and Carl Grunwald.  

Liz Richards arranged with North Scott School District to use 
their van that can accommodate twelve people.  
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April’s First Saturday Coffee &  
Donuts Photos 

Location - Davenport Municipal Airport (DVN/KDVN) 

Hosted By - Craig Olson, Emergency Aircraft Repair 
Chairman & Board Member 

Photos By - Liz Richards, Treasurer  

Noel Howell and Cody DeVolder standing next to Craig 
Olson’s 1959 Cessna 180B Skywagon (N880CK). 

Louis Simmons, McKenzie Simmons and Mark Howell. 

Bradley Gantt, Bob Jones, Jerry Coussens. 

Carson Kessler, Logan Pacheco with new members Andy 
Werner and Alysa Werner and President Greg Stopyra. 

Ethan Bohlkan, Carson Kessler and Logan Pacheco  
standing next to Chuck Weber’s 2021 Van's RV-12iS 

(N744AN). 

Gary Aho and Bob Johnson. 

Jon Haubonstricker and Chuck Weber. 
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Chapter 75 Flight Instructors 

Name Phone Email 
New  

Students CFII MEI BFR 
Tail 

Wheel Airports Plane 

Travis Baldwin 309-781-8896 tmb1998@gmail.com No Yes Yes Yes Yes 
DVN, MLI, 

3G8 
Owner, FBO    

Revv Aviation 

Craig Blumer 641-799-8149 craigblumer27@gmail.com Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes DVN 
Craig’s J-3 Cub 

Owner 

Summer Kuehl 563-594-9785 summer@quadcitiesaero.com  Yes Yes No Yes No DVN, MLI 
Owner, Club 

Quad Cities Aero 

Tim Leinbach 309-781-9585 tlleinbach@gmail.com  Yes Yes No Yes No DVN, MLI 
Owner, FBO, Club 
QC Flying Country Club  

Dan Marine 563-506-4731 strawhillavation@gmail.com   No Yes No Yes Yes 
IOW, OTM, CID, 
DVN, MUT, MLI Owner 

Matt Reed 
B: 563-244-4770  
C: 563-212-2440  matt.reed@fly-iowa.com  Yes Yes No Yes Yes CWI 

Owner, FBO, Club 
P&N Flight and Charter  

Jim Ries 309-945-2544 jim@villagehomestores.com  Yes No No Yes No DVN, MLI 
Owner 

Quad Cities Aero 

Tim Toal 309-235-0087 timtoal@mchsi.com  No Yes Yes Yes Yes DVN, MLI Owner 

Tony TouVelle 563-271-2540 touvelle.tony@gmail.com  Yes Yes No Yes No DVN, MLI 
FBO, Club 

Revv Aviation, QCAFE  

Per a member’s request, we will be publishing a listing of EAA Chapter 75 members who are flight instructors willing to help 
with primary flight instructions, biennial flight reviews (BFR), etc. If you are an EAA Chapter 75 member who is a flight  
instructor, are willing to assist, and wish to be included in the list, please email the newsletter editor at adam.santic@gmail.com. 

Travis Baldwin, Craig Olson, Tim Baldwin, Tom Shelton, 
and  Rick Meyer. 

April’s First Saturday Coffee &  
Donuts Photos 

Location - Davenport Municipal Airport (DVN/KDVN) 

Hosted By - Craig Olson, Emergency Aircraft Repair 
Chairman & Board Member 

Photos By - Liz Richards, Treasurer  

Last Month’s Program Presenter - 
Ron Plante, EAA Chapter 75 Member 

Photo By - Liz Richards, Treasurer  

EAA Chapter 75 President Greg Stopyra shakes hands with 
Ron Plante, EAA Chapter 75 member and the program 

presenter at the chapter gathering in May. 

John Bruesch and Nick Anagnos. 

mailto:tmb1998@gmail.com
https://revvaviation.com/
mailto:craigblumer27@gmail.com
mailto:summer@quadcitiesaero.com
https://www.quadcitiesaero.com/
mailto:tlleinbach@gmail.com
http://flyingcountryclub.com/
mailto:strawhillaviation@gmail.com
mailto:matt.reed@fly-iowa.com
https://www.fly-iowa.com/
mailto:jim@villagehomestores.com
https://www.quadcitiesaero.com/
mailto:timtoal@mchsi.com
mailto:touvelle.tony@gmail.com
https://revvaviation.com/
https://www.qcflyingeagles.com/
mailto:adam.santic@gmail.com
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Classified Ads  
 
Designated Airworthiness Representative (DAR) 
Services: Amateur Built/Light Sport Airworthiness 
Certification Inspections, Ferry Permits (Certified & 
Experimental), Replace lost/damaged Airworthiness 
Certificates (Certified and Experimental). Call Ross 
Carbiener (A&P) at 309-312-1066. 
 

 

 
 

 

 

For Sale: One share in the Four Seven Jays Flying 
Club The club plane is an 
extremely well maintained 
180HP 1973 Cessna 172M 
Skyhawk (N147J) hangared 
at MLI. IFR equipped. Paint 
and interior new in 2003, and the following avionics 
were installed in 2010: Garmin GMA-340 Audio Pan-
el/ICS/Marker, Garmin GNS-430W WAAS GPS, 
Garmin GI-106A CDI, Garmin GTX37 Transponder. 
Installed in 2021 was a Garmin G5 HSI & Garmin G5 
AH with a GFC 500 Autopilot. Contact Dan Murphy 
309-752-3887, Ron Ehrecke 309-236-9785, or Ralph 
Stephenson 309-737-6902. 
 

 

Hangars Available at the Davenport  Municipal 
Airport. Hosts 78 aircraft t-hangars, 6 box style 
hangars, and 2 executive aircraft box hangars. Prices 
range from $105.00-300.00/month. Contact the  
Airport Manager Thomas Vesalga at 563-326-7783 or 
thomas.vesalga@davenportiowa.com for more info. 
 

 

 

 
 

 

Hangar Space at the Clinton Municipal Airport 
Hangar space is available at the Clinton Municipal 
Airport in either an individual t-hangar or in one of 
the community hangars. All hangars have electric bi-
fold doors, and hard floors. T-Hangars are rented 
through the City of Clinton and rental rates vary from 
$95 to $156/month depending on the size of the hang-
ar. For information on availability please contact 
Marlana Nass, the airport manager at 563-242-3292, 
or at marlananass@cityofclintoniowa.us. 
 

 
 

Local Calendar of Events 
For many other Aviation Related events, visit the 
following websites. 
EAA Chapter 75 Upcoming Events 
EAA Aviation Calendar of Events 
AOPA Calendar of Events 
FAA Safety Team Calendar of Events 
Iowa DOT Office of Aviation Calendar 
Wisconsin Fly-Ins and Airshow Event Calendar 
Fly-Ins.com Calendar Website 
Fun Places to Fly Website 
Social Flight Calendar 
Midwest Flyer Magazine Calendar 
North American Air Show Calendar 

Classified Ads  
 
Hangar Space at the Whiteside County Airport 
The airport currently has no hangar space available at 
the moment. Call Darin Heffelfinger at 815-626-3750 
or visit the website for more information.   
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

Exhaust Parts for Sale  
I have for sale the exhaust off 
my 1957 Cessna 172. It's a 
Continental O-300 & exhaust. 
Sold as removed and I can 
give out more details if you 
call Floyd Taber at 515-805-
6242. 

May  

• 04 - 8:30 AM - First Saturday Coffee & Donuts at  
North Scott Transportation Building in Eldridge, IA 

• 07 - 6:00 PM IMC Club Meeting at Revv Aviation 
KDVN 

• 10 - 5:30 PM - Chapter Business Meeting at Revv 
Aviation KDVN 

• 25 - 8:30 AM - Chapter Gathering at Revv Aviation 
KDVN 

June 

• 01 - 8:30 AM First Saturday Coffee & Donuts at TBD 

• 04 - 6:00 PM IMC Club Meeting at Revv Aviation 
KDVN 

• 08 - NOON - Chapter Potluck at Steve Boardman’s 
hangar (60IA) in Blue Grass, IA 

• 12 - 5:30 PM Chapter Business Meeting at Revv  
Aviation KDVN 

 
July  

• 02 - 6:00 PM IMC Club Meeting at Revv Aviation 
KDVN 

• 06 - 8:30 AM First Saturday Coffee & Donuts at TBD 

• 13 - NOON - Chapter Potluck at Jim Smith’s KDVN 
hangar (I-3) 

• 22-28 - EAA AirVenture Oshkosh 2024  

Upcoming EAA Chapter 75 Events  

To place an ad: Submit requests for aviation related For Sale or Want Ads to the newsletter editor at adam.santic@gmail.com. Ads are free to EAA Chapter 
75 members. Ads from nonmembers are $10.00 per ad. Ads will run / rerun at the editor’s discretion.   

The Landings is seeking articles from members to 
publish in future issues. We are looking for articles 
about flights you have taken, aviation events you 
have attended, tech issues you have solved or builds/
repairs you have done that others might be interested 
in reading about. We would like to make these a reg-
ular feature of the newsletter in the future. Please 
submit articles to:  adam.santic@gmail.com. 

mailto:carbienerrosse@johndeere.com
mailto:carbienerrosse@johndeere.com
mailto:Thomas.Vesalga@davenportiowa.com
mailto:marlananass@cityofclintoniowa.us
https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa75/upcoming-events
https://www.eaa.org/eaa/events-and-experiences
https://www.aopa.org/community/events/
https://www.faasafety.gov/SPANS/events/EventList.aspx
https://iowadot.gov/aviation/calendar-of-events
http://wisconsindot.gov/Pages/doing-bus/aeronautics/trng-evnts/flyins.aspx
http://www.flyins.com/
http://www.funplacestofly.com/
http://socialflight.com/index.php
http://www.midwestflyer.com/?page_id=834
https://www.milavia.net/airshows/calendar/showdates-2023-north_america.html
https://www.whitesidecountyairport.org/available-hangars
mailto:adam.santic@gmail.com
mailto:adam.santic@gmail.com
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PNB Aviation Club (Pleasant Valley, North Scott, Bettendorf) 

 Students are building a two passenger airplane!   

(Under the guidance of EAA Chapter 75 mentors) 

 

Feel free to stop in during a build session:  

        

Mondays 6pm-8:30pm 

Thursdays 6pm-8:30pm 

    Saturdays 8am-11am 

 At the North Scott Bus Barn 

 120 N. Scott Park Rd.  

  Eldridge, IA  

                                                   PNB Aviation Club 
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F-22 Raptor Demo Team 2024 Air Show Schedule 
 
 

Capt. Samuel "RaZZ" Larson, a Davenport, Iowa native and a 2011 Bettendorf High School graduate is the Pilot/

Commander of the F-22 Raptor Demo Team for the 2024 air show season. Below you can find the schedule of 

where he is going to perform. 
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United States Air Force: A-10C Thunderbolt II 
Demo Team's Farewell Air Show Season Schedule  
 
 

The United States Air Force A-10C Thunderbolt II Demo Team, the unit in charge of highlighting the Fairchild 

Republic A-10C Thunderbolt II's capabilities during air shows across the United States and to recruit, retain and 

inspire the next generation of airmen announced that 2024 will be its last air show season for the demo. Below 

you can find the schedule of where the team is going to perform.  
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EAA CHAPTER 75 - QUAD CITIES 
 

1ST SATURDAY COFFEE AND DONUTS 

MEMBERS AND NON-MEMBERS 

ALL ARE INVITED-BRING THE FAMILY 

 

FREE COFFEE & DONUTS AND A CHANCE TO SEE THE PNB AVIATION 

CLUB’S VAN’S RV-12iS STUDENT BUILD PROJECT! 

 

Saturday, May 4, 2024 

8:30 AM-11:00 AM  

       

 

 

             

 

 
This month the PNB Aviation Club & EAA Chapter 75 hope to see you for our 1st 

Saturday Coffee & Donuts hosted by EAA Chapter 75 mentors, school advisors, 

and students who are involved in the Van’s RV-12iS student build. We are over 

the moon to have you all join us and see the tremendous progress we have made! 

 

DRIVING: The North Scott Transportation Building is located at 120 North Scott 

Park Road, Eldridge, IA 52748. You are welcome to park on either side of the 

building. Our doors have the PNB Aviation Logo on them. 

 

FLYING: Prior to your takeoff and your arrival at the Davenport Municipal Airport 

(KDVN), arrangements with Liz Richards can be made at 563-940-1208 for pickup. 
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IMC CLUB - MAY 7
th 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Meeting Objective: Informal discussion of Instrument Flight Rules (IFR)  
topics for the purpose of experimental learning. 
 
Location: Revv Aviation’s Conference Room, 9230 North Harrison Street, 
Davenport, IA 52806 
Date: Tuesday, May 7th 

Time: 6:00 PM 
 
Around the Room: What did we learn and find interesting since the last meet-
ing? 
 
EAA Question: What is the significance of a black sign with a white numeral 
“1” located on the side of the runway?  
 
Topic Discussions: 

• Human Factors - Bernie Nitz 
• Energy Management - Bernie Nitz  
• Florida Trip Debrief - Jerry Coussens    
• Scenario: Speed Unknown  

 
Daniel Murphy, 
IMC Club Coordinator 
skyhawk147j@gmail.com. 

mailto:skyhawk147j@gmail.com
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Chapter 75 Merchandise Now Available 

As mentioned at chapter meetings, the baseball caps are now 
available with the EAA Chapter 75 logo. The caps are 
of a nice quality as the logo is embroidered. The caps are 
available for purchase for $10.00 each and can be delivered 
personally to you at the next chapter function. We have lots 
of caps in stock. If you want the hat shipped to you, that can 
be done for $17.00. Please mail a $17.00 check to Elizabeth 
Richards, 205 Shawnee Ct. Eldridge, IA 52748. If you would 
like a cap delivered, please e-mail:  
elizabeth.richards@north-scott.k12.ia.us. 

Baseball Cap in  Light Khaki 

        Chapter Websites 
    Chapter:     https://eaa75.org/ 
    Facebook:  https://facebook.com/EAA75/ 
    Instagram:  https://instagram.com/eaachapter75/ 

We would like to make you aware that as always, in past, present, and future, any communications issued by Experimental Aircraft  
Association, Chapter 75, regardless of the form, format, and/or media used, which includes, but is not limited to: The Landings, audio/video 
recordings are presented only in the light of a clearing house of ideas, opinions, and personal experience accounts. Anyone using ideas,  
opinions, information, etc. does so at their own discretion and risk. Therefore, no responsibility or liability is expressed, or implied, and you 
are without recourse to anyone. Any event announced and/or listed herein is done so as a matter of information only and does not constitute 
approval, sponsorship, involvement, control or direction of any event, including EAA AirVenture Oshkosh. Bottom line, we are responsible 
for nothing. Please read, listen, enjoy, and be careful out there. 

EAA CHAPTER 75 OFFICERS 
 (Effective January 2024) 
President                             Greg Stopyra 
president@eaa75.org           563-396-4341 
Vice President              Rily Grunwald                               
rily128@aim.com                563-271-5380 
Secretary                             Travis Baldwin                            
tmb1998@gmail.com           309-781-8896 
Treasurer               Liz Richards 
elizabeth.richards@north-scott.k12.ia.us  
                                              563-940-1208  
 
     Board of Directors 
Carl Brown                              309-235-5652 
carl.e.brown@eaa75.org        
Summer Kuehl                           563-594-9785 
summer@quadcitiesaero.com  
Craig Olson                           563-549-0855 
CJOlson227@gmail.com 
Adam Santic 
adam.santic@gmail.com 563-940-1765  
Chris Welvaert  
hcjeep@hotmail.com  937-620-1119 
 

Flight Advisors 
Warren Brecheisen                
n146wb@cfu.net                     319-415-2063 
Bernie Nitz 
bernien@visioncrest.com 563-508-8200 
Kyle Voltz 
kvoltz21@gmail.com 309-945-5188 
 

                   Technical Counselors  
Mark Bauer 
markjos.bauer@gmail.com    309-441-5488                    
Dion Carr  
7bcmpilot@gmail.com 815-535-3501  
Terry Crouch 
Q1terrymdt@aol.com 563-359-4127 
Cy Galley 
galleycy@gmail.com              309-738-0522  
 

Tom Henry 
tomhenry3@aol.com              402-417-8558 
Matt Jern 
matthewjern@gmail.com        319-930-2816 
Paul Kirik 
pjkirik@mchsi.com  309-781-0002 
Bernie Nitz 
bernien@visioncrest.com  563-508-8200 
Jim Smith 
387js@mchsi.com  563-340-5131 
Ron White 
rcwhite691@gmail.com         319-210-6301 
 
Emergency Aircraft Repair Chairman 
Craig Olson                      563-549-0855 
CJOlson227@gmail.com                                             
 

Tool Committee  
Chris Welvaert, Tool Chairman & Librarian 
hcjeep@hotmail.com             937-620-1119                                      
John Bruesch                         
bruesch@mchsi.com                  708-341-7083 
Terry Crouch 
Q1terrymdt@aol.com                                                   563-359-4127 
Ron Ehrecke 
ehrecke@sbcglobal.net                           309-236-9785 
Cy Galley 
galleycy@gmail.com             309-738-0522 
Paul Kirik 
pjkirik@mchsi.com                                                              309-781-0002 
Roger Nightingale                  
r.nightingale@mchsi.com        309-207-0266                                  
Bernie Nitz                              
bernien@visioncrest.com                         563-508-8200 
Craig Olson 
CJOlson227@gmail.com         563-549-0855  
Jim Skadal 
yamahaman7187@aol.com        563-320-6896 
Jim Smith  
387js@mchsi.com                   563-340-5131 

 
 

Tool Loan Officers  
John Bruesch                            
bruesch@mchsi.com 708-341-7083 
Ed Leahy 
me24nas@mchsi.com 563-275-8935  
Marty Santic 
marty.santic@gmail.com   563-340-9919 
Jim Skadal                    
yamahaman7187@aol.com   563-320-6896 
Jim Smith       
387js@mchsi.com                563-340-5131 
Chris Welvaert  
hcjeep@hotmail.com              937-620-1119 
 
           Coordinators & Advisors             
Ray Aviation Scholarship Coordinator  
Jenny Wilson                  jm-evans@wiu.edu 
 
IMC Club Coordinator        Dan Murphy 
skyhawk147j@gmail.com      309-752-3887 
 
Young Eagles Coordinator  Bob Thomas  
rbettendorf@aol.com              563-343-1825 
 
Young Eagles Coordinator  Bob Weil   
pilotbob97@hotmail.com       563-650-7068 
 
Air Academy Advisor           Greg Stopyra  
gregory.stopyra@eaa75.org    563-396-4341 
 
Program Coordinator           Vacant 
OPEN Position - Need a Volunteer!  
 
1st Saturday Coffee/Donuts Coordinator           
Tim Baldwin              tpbaldwin@gmail.com 
                                                 309-781-7686  

Editors 
Website Editor                      Adam Santic 
adam.santic@gmail.com        563-940-1765  
 
Newsletter Editor-In-Chief  Adam Santic 
adam.santic@gmail.com         563-940-1765 

mailto:elizabeth.richards@north-scott.k12.ia.us
https://eaa75.org/
https://www.facebook.com/EAA75/
https://instagram.com/eaachapter75/
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Always Remember…….. 
Time Spent Flying is NOT Subtracted from 

Your Lifespan! 
                                                          - Dave Higdon, Jr. 

Chapter Websites 

eaa75.org/ 
facebook.com/EAA75/

instagram.com/eaachapter75/ 

QUAD CITIES CHAPTER 75 MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION/RENEWAL FORM 

New Member 

Renewal 

Info Change 

Membership dues for EAA Quad 
Cities Chapter 75 are $10/year. 

Make checks payable to EAA 
Chapter 75 

Mail application/renewal to: 
Elizabeth Richards, Treasurer 
EAA Chapter 75 
205 Shawnee Ct. 
Eldridge, IA 52748 

National EAA offices: 

Experimental Aircraft Association 
EAA Aviation Center 
PO Box 3086 
Oshkosh, WI 54903-3086 
https://www.eaa.org/eaa 

National EAA Membership: 

1-800-JOIN-EAA (564-6322) 
Phone (920) 426-4800 
Fax: (920) 426-6761 
http://www.eaa.org/membership 

Name:  _____________________________________________________ 

Copilot (spouse, friend, other):  __________________________________ 

Address:  ___________________________________________________ 

    ___________________________________________________ 

City:  _____________________________  State:  _____  Zip:  ________ 

Phone (Home):  __________________  (Work):  ___________________ 

            (Cell):   ___________________ 

Email Address:  ______________________________________________ 

EAA#:  ________________________  Exp Date:  ___________________ 

Pilot/A&P Ratings:  __________________________________________ 

Occupation: ____________________   Hobbies:________________________ 

 

I am interested in helping with:  _______________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 

 

What are You Building?  ____________________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________________ 

What are You Flying?  ______________________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________________ 

 Newsletter          Tech Advisor                            Flight Advisor 

 Repair Barn                        Young Eagles                           Social/Flying 

 Hospitality                 Scholarship Committee                          Board Member 

https://eaa75.org/
https://www.facebook.com/EAA75/

